[image: image1.png]





Statement by Mr. Mohsen GHANEI 

Representative of the  Islamic Republic of Iran

Before  

33rd Session of the UPR Working Group

Review of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea 

Geneva, 9 May 2019

بسم الله الرحمن الرحیم
Mr. President,
We warmly welcome the delegation  the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea and thank them for presenting its comprehensive and informative national report. 
Mr. President,
We commend the constructive engagement of the DPRK with UPR mechanism with a view to rejecting any  politicization and double standard in treating human rights issues particularly in  the Human Rights Council.
Mr. President,
We recognize the efforts made by the government in achieving the promotion and protection of human rights by improving the living conditions for the women, including the newly constructed boarding-house for the female workers and submission of some national reports to its relevant international treaty bodies, including on the Convention on the Rights of  the Child. 
Mr. President,

We also commend the DPRK for resilience it has shown in the face of unilateral coercive measures and unlawful unilateral sanction. 

Mr. President,

My delegation would like to make the following recommendations to the DPRK:

1. Make further  effort for  the protections of the persons with disabilities,

2. Consider to accede to the core international human rights treaties that it is not yet a party to,
3- Continues to maintain cooperation with international organizations in the fields of health, education, nutrition and food security.
Thank you, Mr. President
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